
Tree Planting Report for the Office of the Deputy President 

In response to the urgent need for environmental conservation and combating climate change, a 

series of tree planting initiatives were carried out in various locations across the country. These 

efforts were undertaken under the auspices of the Office of the Deputy President, aiming to 

enhance green cover, mitigate the effects of deforestation, and contribute to sustainable 

development. 

1. Chepalungu: 33,000 Trees Planted 

On May 10, 2024, a significant tree planting event took place in Chepalungu, where a total of 

33,000 trees were planted. This initiative, coordinated by local authorities and supported by the 

Office of the Deputy President, aimed to rejuvenate the forest cover in the area. The diverse 

range of tree species planted ensures ecological diversity and resilience, furthering the long-term 

environmental benefits of the project. Community participation was robust, signifying a shared 

commitment to environmental stewardship and community well-being. 

2. Kikuyu (Ondiri): 2,375 Trees Planted 

Simultaneously, on the same day, another tree planting endeavor was carried out in Kikuyu, 

specifically in the Ondiri area. A total of 2,375 trees were planted, enriching the local landscape 

and contributing to the conservation efforts of the region. This initiative aimed to address the 

pressing environmental concerns faced by the community, including soil erosion, habitat loss, 

and climate change impacts. The involvement of local stakeholders, including residents, schools, 

and civic organizations, underscored the collaborative spirit driving the success of the project. 

3. St. Augustine Secondary School, Mlolongo - Athi River: 2,200 Trees Planted 

Continuing the momentum of environmental action, on May 24, 2024, a tree planting event was 

organized at St. Augustine Secondary School in Mlolongo, situated along the banks of the Athi 

River. A total of 2,200 trees were planted, fostering a culture of environmental responsibility 

among the younger generation. This initiative not only contributes to the greening of the school 

compound but also promotes environmental education and awareness among students. The 

proximity to the Athi River underscores the importance of riparian conservation in preserving 

freshwater ecosystems and biodiversity. 

The tree planting initiatives spearheaded by the Office of the Deputy President reflect a 

concerted effort to address environmental challenges and promote sustainable development. By 

engaging communities, schools, and local authorities, these endeavors have not only enhanced 

green cover but also fostered a sense of environmental stewardship and collective responsibility. 

Moving forward, sustained efforts will be essential to ensure the long-term success and impact of 

such initiatives, as we strive towards a greener, more resilient future for generations to come. 


